Welsh Government funded Modular
Theatre at Llandough Hospital now open

The new specifically designed unit, which opened on 29th November 2017, will
be key to helping Cardiff and Vale University Health Board reduce waiting
times within orthopaedic services.

Two theatres utilised by Cardiff and Vale Orthopaedic Centre have recently
been taken out of commission. In a typical week, these theatres would have
seen approximately 55 orthopaedic patients; which meant their closure would
have had a significant impact on waiting times.

This new temporary modular theatre is the first stage in the process of
addressing the issue while a more permanent solution is planned to replace
the two original theatres.

It is estimated that between January 2018 and April 2018 the number of
patients that will be treated within the new temporary modular theatre will
be between 100 and 130.

The use of the modular theatre means less pressure on the health board in
terms of outsourcing requirements and ensures improvements in treatment and
patient outcomes. In addition, the quality of services at the site in
Llandough will be enhanced to recognised standards, benefitting patients and
health professionals alike.

The Health Secretary, Vaughan Gething said;

“I am pleased the modular theatre has opened at the Llandough site,
following Welsh Government funding. It will alleviate pressure on
the health board, allowing healthcare professionals to do their job
effectively, safely and to a high standard.

“I'm confident that this is the best way forward in terms of value
for money for a temporary solution. It will benefit the people of

Cardiff and the Vale of Glamorgan, and will help to bridge the gap
while a more permanent structure is put in place.”

Chief Executive of Cardiff and Vale University Health Board, Len Richards
said;

“We are delighted that Welsh Government has supported our surgical
teams in commissioning a new modular theatre at our Cardiff and
Vale Orthopaedic Centre at the University Hospital Llandough site.
This new theatre means the Health Board can effectively support
treatment of patients across Cardiff and Vale that require
orthopaedic surgery to improve their health and quality of life.”
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